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(Disclosure Update) Postponement of Establishment of  
New AutoTech Subsidiary 

JDI announced in its May 15, 2025 release “Establishment of New AutoTech Subsidiary” 
that it would transfer the rights and obligations related to its automotive display business to 
AutoTech Inc., which will be a newly established wholly-owned subsidiary.  
Today, JDI decided to postpone the effective date of the new subsidiary establishment from 
October 1, 2025 to April 1, 2026. 
The new subsidiary establishment was approved at its June 21, 2025 shareholder meeting.  
 
1. Details of the Postponement 

Previous Effective Date Revised Effective Date 
October 1, 2025 (Scheduled) April 1, 2026 (Scheduled) 

 
2.  Reason for the Postponement 
After careful consideration of organizational restructuring associated with structural 
reforms and the progress of discussions with customers and business partners, JDI has 
decided to postpone the implementation of the planned new subsidiary establishment from 
the originally scheduled date. 
 
3.  Earnings Impact 
JDI is currently reviewing the impact of the new subsidiary establishment on FY26/3 
earnings. If matters requiring disclosure should arise, JDI will promptly disclose them. 
JDI has not disclosed FY26/3 earnings forecast at this time. 

[Provisional Translation Only]  
This English translation of the original Japanese document is provided solely for information purposes. 
Should there be any discrepancies between this translation and the Japanese original, the latter shall prevail. 
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